
 

 

 
 
 
         WIOAB 02-23 
DATE: October 18, 2023      
TO: WIOA Providers 
FROM: Summer MacDonald 
 Program Manager 
SUBJECT:   Metro and Non-Metro Income Guidelines   
 
On June 12, 2023, WIOAB 11-22 WIOA PY2023 Low-Income and 155% LLSIL Guidelines was 
issued and listed 12 counties under the Metro criteria. Based on updated information received 
from the Idaho Department of Labor’s Research and Analysis Bureau, the Administrative Entity 
reviewed all the counties in Idaho and noted that seven additional counties fell under the Metro 
classification, while two counties originally listed no longer met those criteria. These revisions 
have been made to the guidelines and are effective as of October 5, 2023. 
 
The following seven (7) counties have been added to the Metro list: 

• Butte 
• Elmore 
• Fremont 
• Jerome 

• Latah 
• Madison 
• Twin Falls 

 
The following two (2) counties have been removed from the Metro list: 

• Franklin • Power 
 
This change does not affect any WIOA participants currently enrolled in the program. However, 
please review the updated Metro & Non-Metro tables on the IdahoWorks resources page and 
apply these updated guidelines to new enrollments. The metro and non-metro counties have also 
been updated within IdahoWorks to reflect this change.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the WIOA/TAA mailbox. 


